
August 20, 2021 

Dear Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health 

Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248. 

My name is Tiffany Rude, and I am a teacher in the Columbus City School district. The reason I support 

House Bill 248 is because I want my privacy protected and I do not want to be discriminated against for 

not choosing to receive an experimental vaccine. Just this week my district's union has stated they fully 

support the National Education Association's call for such measures as employees showing proof of full 

Covid-19 vaccination status or weekly testing in lieu of vaccination. They have not stated which kind of 

testing they will use, but we know PCR tests were not designed to test for Covid-19. The Nobel Prize 

winner and inventor of the PCR test, Kary Mullis has said "if you do it well, you can find almost anything 

in anybody11
• This is ludicrous! Not to mention the cycles that the tests are run at far exceeds what 

should be occurring. 

In my small circle of friends, I have had seven people die after receiving the experimental vaccine, and 

one friend who now has Bell's Palsy since he took the shot. My sister-in-law received one dose of 

Moderna and suffered migraine headaches and could not get out of bed for a few days. In addition, my 

father had both doses of the Pfizer "vaccine" and at the end of May was in so much pain he drove 

himself to the hospital. He was admitted to ICU, then was released to CCU and then was in a 

rehabilitation hospital. He walked into the Emergency Department and was not able to walk out. He 

had to be transported to the rehabilitation hospital where he received occupational therapy and 

physical therapy. Once he was discharged from the rehabilitation hospital, he received home care from 

a visiting nurse, and occupational and physical therapists. He is riddled now with inflammation and has 

scheduled an appointment with a Rheumatologist. 

I am not an anti-vaxxer, but I am against putting mRNA into my body especially when the developer Dr. 

Robert Malone has publicly come out and stated this technology should not be put in anyone's body. 

These experimental shots are not safe and will not be out oftrials until 2022 and 2023. The more that I 

learn from researching, the more terrified I am of the long-term consequences of these experimental 

shots. Ohio Patriots are counting on all of you to do the right thing and fight for our rights-Our Body, 

Our Choice. 

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need and urgency of House Bill 

248. 
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Tiffany Rude 
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